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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. Rule 3206(d) of the Rules Regulating Electric Utilities, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-3, requires each Colorado electric utility to file with the Commission, no later than April 30 of each year, information on its proposed new construction or extensions of transmission facilities for the next three calendar years.
2. On May 17, 2011, Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. 
(Tri-State) submitted to the Commission, a supplement to its earlier Rule 3206 report in which it provided information concerning two additional transmission projects that were identified after the original Rule 3206 report was filed.  The supplemental projects were the Williams-Midstream Wray 115 kV radial transmission line and distribution substation project, and the 
Williams-Midstream Burdett 115 kV radial transmission line and distribution substation project. 

3. On July 12, 2011, the Commission issued its Order Regarding Certification of Facilities (Decision No. C11-0749) (Certification Order) in which it identified those proposed transmission facilities for which a certificate of public convenience and necessity (CPCN) is required or for which the proposing utility should seek a determination that no CPCN is required.  The Certification Order held, in pertinent part, that no CPCN was required for Tri-State's proposed Williams-Midstream Wray Project but made no determination with regard to Tri-State's proposed Williams-Midstream Burdett Project.
4. The project in question, the proposed Williams-Midstream Burdett Project, is a new 11-mile radial 115 kV line from Tri-State’s existing North Yuma Substation to a new 
10/14 MVA 115/12.5 kV substation for delivery to Highline Electric Association (Highline).  The new substation will enable Highline to serve a gas pipeline pumping station located near Burdett, Colorado and operated by Williams-Midstream.  The estimated cost of the project is $5.992 million with an in-service date of the fourth quarter of 2012. 
5. Per Rule 3206(d)(II), typically any interested person, firm, or corporation is allowed to file comments regarding the projects identified by the information filed with the Commission within 15 days of the filing date of the required information.  However, the Commission on its own motion, waived Rule 3206(d)(II), and modified this practice in this instance and instead required comments, if any, to be filed on or before November 16, 2011.   

6. Decision No. C11-1213, issued November 9, 2011, provided such a notice of filing and established an opportunity to file comments.  No comments were filed. 

7. The Williams-Midstream Burdett Project is a radial 115 kV line and substation that does not require a CPCN pursuant to Rules 3206(b) and (c) and is therefore deemed to be in the ordinary course of business.
II. order
A. The Commission Orders That:

1. No certificate of public convenience and necessity shall be required for the Tri‑State Generation and Transmission Association, Inc. proposed Williams-Midstream Burdett Project.

2. The 20-day period provided for in § 40-6-114, C.R.S., within which to file applications for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration begins on the first day following the effective date of this Order.  

3. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
November 17, 2011.
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